Please contact: Access to Information Email: <a href="mailto:MLCSU.FOITeam@nhs.net">MLCSU.FOITeam@nhs.net</a>

Direct Tel: 01782 872648

Date 29 April 2021



Hilldale Wigan Road Ormskirk Lancashire L39 2JW Tel: 01695 588 000 Fax: 01695 588331

www.westlancashireccg.nhs.uk wlccg.info@nhs.net

Dear Mr Clark,

Re: Your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 Ref no: FOI-1649-WL

Thank you for your request dated 8 April 2021.

We can confirm that the CCG does hold the information you requested.

Please find our response to your questions below:

Q1	Your Question:
	These questions relate to CCG funding of nursing home places for individuals with Acquired Brain Injury (or Traumatic Brain Injury).
	How many such nursing home places is the CCG currently funding – preferably provide the number of places funded at 31st March 2021.
	Our Response:
	The CCG does not hold ABI information and cannot provide details of an alternative provider.
Q2	Your Question:
	What was the number of places funded at
	- 31/3/20
	Our Response:
	As above.



Q3	Your Question:
	- 31/3/19
	Our Response:
	As above.
Q4	Your Question:
	What is the
	- lowest weekly rate paid by the CCG to nursing homes providing these places?
	Our Response:
	As above.
Q5	Your Question:
	- Highest weekly rate
	Our Response:
	As above.
Q6	Your Question:
	- Average weekly rate
	Our Response:
	As above.
Q7	Your Question:
	How many of the places being funded at 31/3/21 were:
	- Within the CCG boundary
	Our Response:
	As above.
Q8	Your Question:
	Within the boundary of an adjacent CCG
	Our Response:
	As above.



Q9	Your Question:
	Outside these areas
	Our Response:
	As above.
Q10	Your Question:
	How many different care homes provide these services to the CCG?
	Our Response:
	As above.
Q11	Your Question:
	How many new ABI placements were made during the year April 1st 2020 to March 31st 2021?
	Our Response:
	As above.
Q12	Your Question:
	How many of these placements were delayed by over 2 months due to lack of availability of specialist nursing home places?
	Our Response:
	As above.

## Right of Appeal

Should you require any further information or clarification regarding this response please do not hesitate to contact us. If you are dissatisfied with the response, you are entitled to request an internal review which should be formally requested in writing and must be within two calendar months from the date this response was issued.

## To request an internal review

You can request this by contacting the FOI team by email at <a href="MLCSU.FOITeam@nhs.net">MLCSU.FOITeam@nhs.net</a> or by post to Jubilee House, Lancashire Business Park, Leyland, PR26 6TR, specifying why you require a review.

If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office (ICO) for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the CCGs FOI complaints procedure. The ICO can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF <a href="https://www.ico.gov.uk">www.ico.gov.uk</a>



Yours sincerely

Paul Kingan Chief Finance Officer

